
CPMC General Meeting Minutes 

November 14, 2018 

 

Present: Sandy Brocious, Diana McLimans, Dave Williams, Denise Williams, Ann  

  Ciliberto, Fred Camenzind, Lisa Last, Tammy Harple, Andrea Main and Liz  

  Muirhead  

 

 

1. Finances:  

 Dave and Denise reported that the checking account had a balance of $17,649.00, the 

money market had $18,871.00, we had approximately $8.765.00 in cash (which was a 

cash withdrawal) and our Paypal had $545.00.  These figures do not include any 

payments for the banquet.   

 We made some large payments last month (concessions stock; visual material for Guard, 

tech payments and the repurchase of Wawa coupons). 

 At this point, we are behind budget approximately $730.00 in our fundraising (as of the 

end of October).   

 

2. Fundraising: 

 Discount cards and Wawa hoagie card sales are on-going.  Diana indicated she would 

have the Discount cards in time for the banquet. 

 The Yankee Candle sale started on November 5 and students should bring their paper 

orders to the banquet.  Online ordering can be done through the end of December 

 The next Casa Herrera fundraiser dinner is scheduled for January 29.  Mike has reached 

out but we need to see if he has heard back.   

 The Applebee’s pancake breakfast is scheduled for February 9.   

 February 22 will be the evening for the Comedy Club event.  Sandy will get it on the 

Smoke Signal and Mike will work on getting tickets.   

 We also need to get a date established for Bingo (Jenn Chapovich and Diana will be 

working on this)   

 Line dancing has been approved and is scheduled for March 7 (snowdate of March 14).  

The instructor has waived her fees.  We need to find a headset for her to use.  The event 

should last about 1 ½ hours.   

 

3. Old Business: 

 The band banquet is moving along nicely.  We have 144 people registered to attend.  Liz 

will be bringing the senior banners.  Sandy needs help setting up at 11:00 that morning.   

 

4. New Business: 

 The Indoor Color Guard and Indoor Drumline interest meetings have been scheduled 

(November 19 and 26 respectively).  Mike will be attending both meetings.    

 The Christmas Parade is scheduled for December 1. 



 The Meistersingers concerts are scheduled for December 15 and 16.  Mike told them to 

reach out to the parents of the Meistersingers to help with the program.  CPMC will also 

help.     

 The Winter Celebration of Music was moved to December 20.   

 Liz asked about how we were handling outstanding debts for color guard members.  We 

told her we have discussed this in executive session.   

 

ASC 

 


